
Minutes of the regular meeting of the Strafford, Missouri City Council held on the
date of April 20, 1976 at the Strafford City Hall inStrafford, Missouri.

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Don V/. Jacques at 7:00 P. M.

Present: Mayor Don W, Jacques; Aldermen Bobby G. Todd, Robert W, Tharp, Ralph
Dotson, Thomas A Matthews; City Clerk Paul Moore, Chie^of Police Raymond Goodin;
Jay T. Axson; Jim Turner and Ralph ^mdall of the Er5>ire District Electric Company.

The minutes of the regular meeting of the Coxincil held on the date of April 6, 1978
were read by City Clerk Moore. A correction by addition on page three ot these
minutes was called for and made. A motion was then made by Bobby Todd that jihese
minutes be approved. A second to this motion was made by Thomas Matthews. This
motion carried.

Audience was then given to Mr. Jim Turner of the Engjire District Electric Conpany
who presented certain papers to the Council members present for their examination
and consideration. These papers were examined and discussed. A bill was then
submitted for consideration. This bill was entitled: "An Ordinance granting The
Empire District Electric Company, a corporation, its successors and assigns, the
right to use the streets, alleys, and public grounds for the purpose of erecting
and maintaining an electric distribution system, with the necessary poles, wires
and other apparatus, equipment and appliances ttierefor, and to string wires above
ground or carry same thereunder; and the ri^t to do all things necessary and
proper fpr the purpose of generating or otherwise procuring electric energy, or
any part thereof, and distributing same through the City of Strafford, Missouri,
and of supplying and selling electric energy for light, power, heat and any other
purpose to the said City and the inhabitants thereof, and fixing the terms and
conditions upon which such rights may be granted and exercised, and calling an
election to ratify same, and providing for notice thereof."
Subsequent proceedings on the Ordinance follows in regular sequence in these
minutes.


